
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(CRAIGLANDS COURT, ALDCLIFFE, LANCASTER CITY) 
(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) NOTICE 2023 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lancashire County Council consider it 
necessary because of the likelihood of danger to the public that the prohibition 
should come into force without delay under Section 14(2)(b) of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, as amended, which will temporarily prohibit traffic on the 
roads set out in this Notice. 
 

1. No person shall cause any motor vehicle, cycle or pedestrian to proceed 
over the damaged cattle grid on Craiglands Court, Aldcliffe between 
Aldcliffe Hall Lane and Oaklands Court. 
 

2. Nothing in this notice shall apply to persons engaged in the carrying out 
of the works. 

 
3. The prohibition will be operative from 0001 hours on Monday 4th 

December 2023 until 2359 hours on Sunday 24th December 2023 or until 
completion of the works within this period.   

 
4. Nothing in Article 1 of this Notice shall make it unlawful to proceed over 

the said road if the vehicle is being used for or in connection with the 
conveyance of persons, goods or merchandise to or from any premises 
situated on or adjacent to the said road; 

 
5. An alternative route for vehicular traffic affected by the closure is via:- 

Aldcliffe Hall Road – Oaklands Court and vice versa. 
 
Access for pedestrians and cycles will be maintained via the cattle grid 
bypass gate. 

  
The temporary prohibition is necessary due to a damaged cattle grid. 
 
Authority given for this Notice to be made: 
 

 
Peter Bell 
Regulation and Enforcement Manager 
Lancashire Highway Services 
0300 123 6701 
 
[Ref: HRiT/48820/EF] 


